inter-office Memorandum

METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP

8550 Woodfield Crossing Boulevard

Indianapolis, IN 46240

To:
 
Dr. James Mervilde, Superintendent of Schools

From: 

Phil Smith, Director of Operations

Subject:
Recommendation to Award Professional Services Contract for the Renovation and Replacement of HVAC Systems at Allisonville, Nora, and Northview Schools
Date: 

January 7, 2010
On June 4, 2009, a professional services request for proposal was released for the renovation and replacement of HVAC systems at Crooked Creek, Greenbrier, and John Strange Elementary Schools. Notices were published in the Indianapolis Star and the Indianapolis Court and Commercial Record. Proposals were due on June 26, 2009. 

Interested firms were required to submit a response that included the following:

1. Project understanding

2. Scope of services

3. Approach

4. Qualifications and experience

5. Staffing plan

6. References

7. Fee

Responses were evaluated using the following criteria:

1. Qualification and specific experience of key individuals assigned to the project

2. Project understanding and approach

3. Experience with similar projects

4. Satisfaction of previous clients

5. Capacity to meet proposed timeline

6. Proven capacity to prepare construction documents that produce competitive bids

7. Fee

Eight proposals were received and evaluated using the established criteria. BSA Life Structures submitted a proposal that met or exceeded all evulation criteria and their fee was one of the lowest. BSA Life Structures was selected as the design engineer for those projects. The design work has been completed, the projects bid, and construction is underway. BSA Life Structures worked closely with the school district and Skillman Corporation to produced construction documents that addressed all existing HVAC issues at the three schools. This collaboration resulted in construction bids and equipment purchases that were within the budget established in 2006 for these projects.

Recommendation to Award Professional Services Contact:

BSA Life Structures has submitted a proposal to provide design engineering services for the second phase of HVAC projects – Allisonville, Nora, and Northview Schools. The requirements for these schools will be similar to the previous projects. Boilers, chiller, and building automation systems would be replaced. In addition, each school has unique operations and energy-efficiency issues that will be corrected. BSA Life Structure’s proposed cost for these additional projects is $350,000. 

The square foot cost of design engineering for the first three schools was $1.25. The proposed cost per square foot for the second three schools is $1.16.  During the initial request for proposal BSA Life Structures submitted a response that met or exceed all evaluation criteria and their fee was among the lowest. Their work on the first three schools has been outstanding. The proposed fee for the second HVAC phase of projects represents a design cost reduction of $35,213.40 when compared to phase one. 

It’s recommended that BSA Life Structures be awarded a contract in the amount of $350,000 for the design engineering services required for the replacement and renovation of HVAC systems at Allisonville, Nora, and Northview Schools.
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